Public Comment
Malibu Septic Prohibition
Deadline: 7/12/10 by 12 noon

SALLY BENJAMIN

June 27, 2010

“Mr. Charles R. Hoppin, Chair

c/o Jeanine Townsend, Clerk of the Board
State Water Resources Control Board SWRCB EXECUTIVE
P.C. Box 1000

Sacramento, CA $58172

RE- Comment Letter - Maliou Septic Prohibition
Dear Mr. Hoppin:

We understand the Siate Watler Resource Control Board {“State Board™) is
accepting public comments on the “proposed approval of an omendment 10
the water quality control plan for the Los Angsles region to prohibit on-site
wastewater disposal in the Malibu Civig Center areq’.

P would like 1o express my opposiion ¢ the resolution the Los Angeles Regional
water Quaiity Control Boord adopted on Mo, 5, 2009 1o prohibit discharges
from existing and new sephic systems for 3reqsons:

1. Whefe my residence is located in refafiont 1o the water guality in
guestion

2. Tnis is going 1o cost residents a lof of money and we need fo make
sure we are implementing o solution that will actually improve water
quality.

3. This proposed bon doesn't provide for other solutions 1o solve the
problem, just implementing a coliector systemy when other solutions
can achieve the same goak.

4 The wells in the Civie Center have not been used since fhe ‘6075,
Taking out the septic systems will not make the water drinkabis.

My residence is located on a ridgeline along the North side of the Clvic. Center
known as The Knolls. The slevation of the area is 200 — 240 ft. above the Civic
Center area. We are Y - % mile away from the ocean or Lagoon. According to
one scientific study, it takes 50 years for the sepfic dispersants from this area o
reach the ocean. With this length of time the bacteria are removed. Given the
length of time to iravel, the distance and elevaolion my area can't be

contributing to the impaired water bodies in guestion.

Malibu has commitied to spend in excess of $50 million dofiars to improve waier
quaiity in our peaches. To this end the City of Malibu has underiaken several
studies. at taxpayers’ expense, io identify the specific cause of pollution. Many.
of these studies are being camied out ot the request of LA Regional Water
Control Board. While it is important to move forward on this ssue, 1 i5 also
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important to make sure when we are done, we will see o significant
improvement in water quality. The resulls from the studies underway in Malibu
will provide us with information necessary to arive af the proper solutions.
LARQWCE ond The City of Mailibu should wait for the resulls and maoke their
decisions according to the findings.

The proposed prohibition doesn't allow for The City to implement other possible
solutions 1o resolve the poliution in the impaired water bodies. My area has
elevation, distance ond length of fime for dispersanis travel in iis favor
suggssting it not be included in the prohibition areq. The City's hands would not
e oble fo moke such ¢ decision. Some areas now listed in the prohibition creg
would benefit from bacterial and viral upgrading of their systems, solving some
of the bacterial and viral poliutants in quaestion. This can be found in the 2004
Stone Report. A general ban is piacing a large band aid over and area when
small, different sizes in different locations would be more cost efficient.

Prior 10 1965, groundwater was the primary source of drinking water in the Malibu
areq. Sunng this fime the residences were foid not o give the water to children
due o the high flucride and salt in the water. This changed when imported
water was infroduced in 1965, Water district 29 now provides water te the
residences in the proposed seplic system bannad area. The condition of the
ground water will not be poigble afier the seplic system ban, it wasntin 1945.

I am confident that the City wilt continue to move forwardg ?o improve water
quaiity. | urge you to remand the Regional Water Qudiity Conirol Board's
resolution and request there be collaboration between the RWQGCS and The

Cily. Such action will keep the project moving forward and avoid stagnation in
the couris. We ail desire improved water qug lity.

Thank you for your ime and consideration of my residential areq, The Knolls,
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CCr Californic Governor Amold Schwarzenegger

tindo Adams, Secretary, California Environmental Protection Agency
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